
 

Prevent Duty Statement 

In order for school to fulfil the statutory Prevent Duty by ensuring that staff are able 

to identify children who may be vulnerable to radicalisation, and know what to do  

when they are identified: 

 

1 . All teaching staff received Prevent training from LA Prevent officer – Ray Powell. 

Key messages were detailed in staff meeting minutes which all staff have access to. Teaching 

assistants were updated in one of their fortnightly meetings. 

2. Staff have completed basic awareness safeguarding training which outlined procedures which are 

to be followed in event of any concerns in this area. 

3. K.Gray has led a staff briefing to ensure that all staff are aware: 

a. That she is the Designated Safeguarding Lead  

b. That any concerns in terms of the prevent agenda should be dealt with in 

exactly the same manner as all safeguarding concerns and that she should 

be informed immediately. K. Gray will then follow the correct procedure. 

In the event of K.Gray’s absence then the Deputy Designated 

Safeguarding Lead, M. Ritchie/J.Musgrove, would follow the correct procedure. 

 

4. Staff risk assess vulnerable pupils and work in partnership with appropriate outside 

agencies where necessary. 

 

5. We promote British Values, and therefore developed pupils’ resilience to 

radicalisation, within school assemblies and through display. 

 

6. We integrate internet safety within each unit of the IT curriculum. 

7. We promote internet safety through activities throughout school during Internet 

Safety Week. 

 

8.We teach pupils about the need for mutual respect and understanding and the 

diverse national, regional, religious and ethnic identities within the UK through 

Religious Education and PSHCE sessions. 

 

9.We ensure that IT filters block inappropriate sites including radicalisation and 

extremism. 

 

Mrs. K. Gray 

Headteacher 

Designated Safeguarding Lead 


